



Katie Majerus Secretary

J.W. Burrows President

Bruce Lewis Treasurer

Bob Joslyn Vice President











SUNSHINE LADY
Judy Stout - (623.566.1191)
November - 2015
Don Elliott / Passed Away Oct. 27, 2015

"ALL CLUB MEMBERS"

C.A.R.S. Club of Sun Cities is a member of the Arizona Automobile Hobbyist Council Go to: www.azautohobbyist.com for more information. Check website for exact time and place.

"NAME BADGE NOTICE"

The Board encourages club members to wear their name badges to all meetings,
car shows and events. "Name Badge Replacement Policy"
he first name badge for new members is "free". Replacement name badges, for any reason

The first name badge for new members is "free". Replacement name badges, for any reason, can be replaced at a cost of \$5.00 per badge or \$5.00 in tokens.

" REGALIA FOR SALE "

Sweatshirt \$18.00 Sport Shirt \$16.00
Jacket \$40.00 Cap \$10.00
Hat Pin \$3.00 Magnetic Sign \$5.00 ea.
Windshield Clings ... \$1.00 ea.
Sizes: Small to X-Large (Some XXL Items)
Purchase items with Cash and / or Tokens
Contact Judy or George Stout at 623.566.1191

"C.A.R.S. CLUB NEEDS MEMBERS CORRECT INFORMATION"

If you have changed your address, phone number, email address, etc. contact:

Roseann Fenner @ quiltlady1@cox.net or call Roseann at 623.933.6272 also inform Rip Fenner by email at coppercricket@cox.net

President's December Letter (2015)

I would like to thank everyone who attended our November 10 Annual Meeting. I apologize for the extremely poor sound. We were in an area where the acoustic were very bad and we had other customers seated nearby. I elected not to use our loud speaker due to the other customers seated nearby. In order to overcome this problem next year, we have made a reservation at the same place but we will be in a large room that has doors that can be closed so that we can use our loud speaker. Next year, the Annual Meeting will be held on Friday, November 4. Finding a place that can hold up to 80-90 people, has good acoustics, allows the use of a loud speaker, and is reasonably priced has been a problem for a long time. We even strongly considered having a luncheon instead of a breakfast. The cost, however, would have been higher. If anyone can come up with a location that would meet our needs and is available for the first part of November, we would be interested in knowing about it.

At our recent Annual Meeting, we had the misfortune of several people making a reservation to attend and they did not show up and did not call to let us know that they would not attend. Since we had to inform the restaurant as to how many people were planning to attend, we, the C.A.R.S. Club, had to pay for those who made reservation and did not attend.

I hope that everyone had a very Happy Thanksgiving and that each of you has many things to be thankful for this year even though our Country and the World around us is in such confusion. The Holiday Season is fast approaching. I look forward to seeing all of you who have made reservations to attend our Christmas luncheon. This is another time for us to fellowship one with another.

I further hope that all will have a great time.

I will be making a few comments at our Christmas luncheon, but will make an effort not to bore all of you. However, for one thing, I will be talking about the various Standing Committees that are appointed by the President to form the Governing Board. I will again be asking people to volunteer for some of the various Standing Committees. If you are not willing to volunteer to lead one of these committee positions, maybe you would be willing to be an assistant to the Chairperson. This would give you the opportunity to better learn how your CARS Club is run and also be in a good position to offer your advice.

Your help would be greatly appreciated.

I look forward to serving you this upcoming year and seek your help and input so that our C.A.R.S. Club can continue to improve.

Sincerely,

J. W. Burrows Cell 309-453-3906 Home 623-815-8337

"C.A.R.S. CLUB NEEDS MEMBERS CORRECT INFORMATION"

If you have changed your address, phone number, email address, cars, etc.

THIS MEANS ANY CHANGES DURING 2015, EVEN IF YOU HAVE SENT THEM BEFORE !!!

Roseann Fenner @ quiltlady1@cox.net or call Roseann at 623.933.6272

also inform Rip Fenner by email at coppercricket@cox.net

Activities

Christmas Party - Thursday, December 3, 2015 - 12:00 P.M. (Noon). Palmbrook Country Club, 9350 W. Greenway, Sun City, AZ.. Between 91st Ave. & 99th Ave.. (North Side). Choice of RIB EYE STEAK or CHICKEN MARSALA. Cost To Members Will Be \$25.00 Each Or Up To 5 Turquoise Tokens (New Tokens), Guests Will Pay \$31.50 Each (No Tokens). Payment Will Be Required At Time Of Reservation. Any Questions Or To Make Reservations Call Bruce/Wanda Lewis 623.972.4893. Menu Will Be: RIB EYE STEAK OR MARSALA CHICKEN, Garden Salad W/ Rasp. Vin And Ranch Dressing & Croutons, Baked Potato / Sour Cream & Butter, Green Beans /Sun Dried Tomatoes, Hot Dinner Rolls W/Butter, Cherry Pie a la mode, Coffee Or Iced Tea. RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED. Money Or Tokens Must Be Received By Tues. Nov. 24, 2015. Specify Your Choice Of RIB EYE STEAK OR CHICKEN MARSALA.

Ladies Bunco Christmas Party will be on December 11, 2015 at Janice Marineau home, 16202 N. Desert Holly Drive, Sun City, AZ. at 11:30 a.m., Lunch will be served at 12:00 Noon. (No Gifts). Regular players and Substitute Bunco Ladies are invited. RSVP to Janice 623-875-2001 if you will be coming. Bunco will not be played that day. Just "Enjoy" the day. Thanks

Quiltmakers Gift (a holiday musical) December 20, 2015 at Peoria Theater Works. Sunday matinee at 2:00 P.M., Tickets: \$22.00 each. 8355 W. Peoria Ave., Peoria, AZ., 623-815-7930. Reservations and money due by December 4, 2015, 1 Turquoise Token (New Tokens) maybe used per member. Contact Wanda Lewis at 623-972-4893

Car Shows

Signup: Connie & Herb Carson: 623.337.4515 - hhccc-1@juno.com or Mike McCreey: 602.717.9859 - ponycar1@cox.net

Crown Music (Campana Square), - Saturday, December 5, 2015, 11:00 AM - 2:00 PM.. 10 Cars, 9839 West Bell Road, Sun City, AZ. Will be Paid, Food - Yes.

Pasternack Properties, - Saturday, January 23, 2016, 11:00 AM - 3:00 PM. 30 Cars, 91st Ave. and Union Hills Dr.. Northeast Corner. Food - Must be Purchased, Paid - Yes

For Sale

One specialty truck called a Studemino, built on a 1985 El Camino chasis, New motor with 9000 miles. P.S. P.B., AC, Automatic . Red color. Asking \$18,500.00 OBO. Call Herb Carson at 623-377-4515. Pictures on WebSite at, http://www.carsofscaz.weebly.com

Sun City House For Sale, 2 Bedroom / 2 Bath w/ 4 Car Garage. Living room w/ dining area, Az. room, remodeled kitchen, remodeled master bath has tiled shower. All new low E Pella windows. Large covered patio. Asking \$225,000.00. Call Jim Beaton at 480.290.0670 for additional information.

1967 Dodge Coronet 440 Convertible, 383-V8, Automatic, Excellent runner, \$21,000.00. Contact Jim Beaton at 480.290.0670

To all C.A.R.S. Club Members

Remember its time to pay your membership dues for 2016.

In order for the governing board to get our 2016 Membership Directory finalized by Jauary 1, 2016, please pay your dues

A.S.A.P.

\$15.00 for singles, \$30.00 for couples. If you want a hard copy of the Newsletter sent to your home, add an additional \$20.00.

Please send dues to Bruce Lewis, 10842 W. Wedgewood Dr., Sun City, AZ. 85351 Cash or Check: Make payable to C.A.R.S. Club of Sun Cities.



of the C.A.R.S. Club or any of its





All Club Members are encouraged to attend the Board Meetings !!! Board Meetings For 2015 are the 4th Monday of the Month except December December 28, 2015

Thunk

Board Meeting Location: Sunshine Service Building, 9980 Santa Fe Dr., Sun City, A3. (North of Grand Ave., & West of 99th Ave.)

Meetings start at 2:00 P.M. !!!

"True friendship comes when the silence between two people is comfortable" " Author Unknown "



Checkout the C.A.R.S. Club Website http://www.carsofscaz.weebly.com/



